CONNECTIONS AREA AGENCY on AGING
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
DATE:

January 22nd, 2020



TIME:

11:00AM – 12:30 PM  

PLACE:
Connections Board Rooms via Video Conferencing
ITEM







I.
Call To Order – Tom Hoogestraat
A.
Roll Call - Board members answering roll call were:  Bonnie Godden, Lori Harvey; Kari Livermore, Barb Redmond, Mark Monson, Tom Hoogestraat.  Excused George Gillespie and Cathay Pringnitz.
B. Recognition of Visitors: Kelly Butts-Elston, Sherri Weinfurtner, Aubury Krueger-Kutchara, Sherrie McDonald and Ann Wilson 
C.
Approval of August Minutes – Bonnie Godden made a motion and Mark Monson seconded to approve the December meeting minutes.  Motion carried.

E.
Agenda – Mark Monson made a motion and Bonnie Godden seconded to approve December agenda.  Motion carried.
II.
Reports

A.  MISSION MOMENT:  Kelly shared two mission moment stories from our newest Service Navigator Alisha Frady.  Both stories highlighted the adopt a senior holiday program and the generosity of the community, and the great work of Jo Hunt, Tasha Jones and Terri Wilson
B. CEO Report: Kelly referred the board to her written report and shared that we were awarded the IDA nutrition grant, and we look forward to expanding the soup and sandwich choice menu to more centers.
C. Advisory Council Report:  Aubury referred the board to her written report and shared that the Council is excited in starting the Computer/Technology Classes.  
D.  Division Report
· Consumer Services:  Sherrie referred the board to her written report and shared that our Care Transitions Coach Pam Wurster presented to a group of 20 physicians on the Care Transitions Program, and their response was, “Why aren’t we signed up for this”
· Employee Services:  Kelly referred the board to Sandy’s written report and added that we had our annual HIPPA training at our January all staff meeting.
· Healthy Living:  Sherri referred the board to her written report and added that we will be starting the soup and sandwich meal option in Glenwood, Red Oak, Osceola and Sergeant Bluffs.
· Community Engagement:  Aubury referred the board to her written report and had nothing further to add.

III.
Business Requiring Action
A. Fiscal Report:  Ann referred the board to her report and stated that things are going well financially and that we are right where we should be.
Bonnie Godden made a motion, seconded by Barb Redmond to accept and file the Fiscal Report.  Motion carried.
IV.
Business Requiring No Action
A. Legislative Update:  Kelly referred to the draft of N4A’s Invest in Cost effective Aging at Home in and in the Community.  Kelly also shared that I4A’s state legislative day is on 3/12, 2020, and that board members are welcome to come to Des Moines if they would like.
V.
Adjournment:

Barb Redmond made a motion, seconded by Bonnie Godden to adjourn.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Aubury Krueger-Kutchara for Kari Livermore
